HI,

The Oregon School Activities Association is looking for **board members** to fill openings on the Eligibility Appeals Board and new members for the Classification and Districting Committee. The OSAA reimburses for mileage for both groups. Lunches are provided for the Classification and Districting Committee. Lodging is provided if absolutely necessary.

The Eligibility Appeals Board hears, and rules on, appeals by ineligible transfers that were denied at their local league level. It is on-call availability so if someone can't make it, we simply move on to the next person on the list. People may get called a few times during the year (last year there were a total of 9 EAB hearings). Typical length is 30 minutes and hearings are held at our office in Wilsonville. We attempt to have everyone present rather than on a conference all (unless we just can't do it otherwise). The office will contact members to check availability, typically a few days in advance.

Members of this board are selected by congressional districts to ensure statewide representation.

The Classification and Districting Committee — This is considered by many to be the most important committee. This group meets every four years and works to recommend changes to the Executive Board for all schools and all classifications. The committee will be appointed this September, and will begin meeting almost monthly shortly thereafter. Meetings are held at the OSAA Office in Wilsonville and last at least half a day (sometimes longer as the process gets toward the end). The group reviews enrollment cutoff points, formation of classifications and leagues and placement of schools. The committee will finalize its recommendation to our Executive Board in time for the Board's October 2017 meeting where the next four-year time block will be finalized.

If you have a board member who would be interested, please have them respond to me via email that includes their home address. I will forward their name onto the OSAA selection committee.

If you have additional questions please let me know.

My email for interested board members: <a href="mailto:lsattenspiel@osba.org">lsattenspiel@osba.org</a>

Lori Sattenspiel Legislative Specialist Oregon School Boards Association 1201 Court St. NE #40 Salem, OR 97301 Direct: 503-588-2800

Cell: 503-559-6215